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Sorry for this month's prayer letter being late, but I hope you will forgive me when I explain why. I kept holding off sending it 
because I have been following leads for a building and thought I would be able to write you with good news, but each lead 
kept falling through. Buildings are scarce and competition is high. We haven't been able to find any buildings for rent in the 
area that we were hoping to, so after a lot of prayer we broadened our search to other areas of the city.

That decision immediately opened many more options for us, but the competition still remained. We had our eye on one nice 
building in a good location, but someone got it before us; however, the owner was very helpful and looked into some other 
building for us and sent me several choices. Among them, I was able to find one for us rather quickly.

The building isn't in a residential area per se. It's more of a downtown location and 
is very close to the soccer stadium. The area is very busy, so we are looking forward 
to meeting lots of new people. The space we are renting is on the 2nd story of 
the building and has one space for the main church and one that we'll use for the 
kid's area. It isn't a large area so, Lord blessing, we'll outgrow it quickly! I signed the 
contract today and we have a lot to do to prepare this building over the next few 
weeks, so pray that the process will go smoothly and we'll be up and running soon.
 
Our first priority is to start passing out invitations and information on the church, so 
pray that we could all of those materials printed out quickly. Some things have been 
prepared ahead of time but much of it had to wait until we knew what location we 
would be using, so now we are working hard to finish things up. Thankfully we know 
someone with a printing business. Beyond that, we have a list of shopping to do for 
items like chairs, cleaning supplies, a pulpit/stand for preaching, a small sound 
system, fans, curtains, etc. that we couldn't purchase earlier because we didn't have a 
place to store them. It's a long to-do list, but I am thrilled to finally be actively 
working on it. 

Thank you for your prayers. We couldn't do this without you. We are looking forward 
to God's blessings this year, trusting that He will provide all that we need and bring 
many people to know Him in this new church plant. 

Serving Christ, 


